HORLEY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Horley Town Meeting held at the Edmonds Community Hall, Albert Rooms, Albert Road, Horley on Friday 27 March 2015

PRESENT

In the Chair:
Cllr Richard Olliver - Chairman & Town Mayor 

Town Councillors
Cllrs J Baird, R Bethell, J Chapman, M George

M Goldsmith, D Jackson, Samantha Marshall, 

Simon Marshall, V Marshall, D Powell, T Schofield, 
R Sherwin, J Spratt and F Stimpson.
Borough Councillors: 
Cllr G Knight
County Councillors:
Cllr David Munro (SCC Chairman)

Cllr K Hammond
Town Clerk 
Alan Jones




Deputy Clerk
Carol Fenton

Parks Warden
Roy Martin
Plus 41 members of the public.
Cllr Olliver welcomed everybody to the meeting.
Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from Sam Gyimah MP, Cllr M Miller, Cllr M Robinson, Cllr A Lynch, M Wrightson (GAL), D Balcombe, V Ballard and 
R Jenkinson. (Cllr K Hagerty was absent.)
Minutes of Meeting held on 25 April 2014
The Minutes of the Horley Town Meeting held on 25 April 2014 were presented for confirmation by those present and signature by the Chairman of the Council.

Smith's Charity

The unaudited accounts of Smith's Charity, for the year ending 28 February 2015, were presented by Dr Jim Williamson and received by those present.  A copy of the accounts is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.

Court Lodge in Colour (Juniors)

Presentations were made to the prize winners in the recent competition.

Horley Churchyards

An update was received on the Horley Churchyards.  It was explained that quotations were currently being sought for the maintenance of the New Churchyard only (two quotations had been received to date).  The Old Churchyard was to be maintained by volunteers.

Horley Edmonds Community Fund

A report was received from Laura Thurlow, the Deputy Director of the Community Foundation for Surrey.  A copy of the report is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.

Annual Report 2014 – 2015 

The Annual Report was received by those present.

Report of the Chairman of the Council - Councillor Richard Olliver
The Chairman’s report was received. A copy is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.

Report of the Chairman of the Leisure & Amenities Committee -

Councillor Simon Marshall
Cllr Simon Marshall presented his report, a copy of which is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.

Report of the Chairman of the Planning & Development Committee -               Councillor Mike George
Cllr George presented his report, a copy of which is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.

Report of the Chairman of the Finance & General Purposes Committee - 

Councillor Roy Sherwin  

Cllr Sherwin presented his report, a copy of which is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.

Presentation of Town Award
A Town Award was presented to Mr Brian Buss.  A copy of the Citation is appended to the signed copy of these minutes.

Resolutions

It was noted that no resolutions had been submitted.

Presentation by Cllr David Munro, Chairman of Surrey County Council

Cllr Munro detailed some of the main responsibilities of Surrey County Council, which included Strengthening the Economy, Improving Roads, Supporting Vulnerable Adults, Helping Families. Protecting Children, Provision of School Places, Supporting Young People, Encouraging Healthy Families and Improving the Environment.  Cllr Munro added that he was extremely proud of everything achieved by Surrey County Council. 

Cllr Olliver thanked Cllr Munro for his interesting presentation and added that Horley Town Council was always keen to work with other tiers of Local Government.

Public Discussion Period and Questions
Thanks were recorded to Cllr Sherwin, Chairman of the Finance & General Purposes Committee for masterminding the Double Taxation Agreement with Reigate & Banstead Borough Council.
Questions were raised about the maintenance of allotments in Horley and rental charged.  The Clerk explained that the Town Council was attempting to make the allotments self-sufficient and had significantly increased allotment rental in the past few years.  Allotment holder Mr Randall confirmed the increased rental charges and added that Reigate & Banstead allotments were charged at a lower rental, which he believed should be increased.
Peter von Staerck told those present that he hoped to “plant” ornamental poppies in the Memorial Gardens, as a backdrop to the Remembrance Services in November and would be approaching the Town Council with his proposal.
Cllr Chapman remarked on the poor condition of Albert Road, following a series of ineffective repairs, which Cllr Munro agreed to investigate.

Cllr George questioned Surrey County Councils investment in additional school places and asked what would happen to the buildings, should the birth rate fall again.  Cllr Munro responded that there was no sign of any reduction at the present time and added that demand for schools was very high, with many families moving into the County to attend Surrey schools.  Cllr Olliver added that there were likely to be more children in Surrey in the near future than less. 
Helen Peters thanked the Town Council for its efforts and wished good luck to those Town Councillors who would soon be standing down.
The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 9.08 pm.  
Date of Next Meeting – 29 April 2016
Signed:





Dated: 
